

ĐỀ THI TUYỂN SINH VÀO LỚP 10 SỐ 4

Năm học 2019-2020

I. Multiple choice:

Choose the word whose underlined part pronounced differently from that of the others by circling A, B, C, or D:

1. A. exchange B. bank C. hamburger D. bamboo
2. A. sightseer B. hike C. shrine D. picnic

Choose the word whose stress pattern is different from the others by circling A, B, C, or D

3. A. purpose B. remote C. control D. respond
4. A. lesson B. delay C. wonder D. pencil

Circle the underlined word or phrase (A, B, C or D) that needs correcting

5. They have wrote (A) to (B) one another (C) for a long time (D).
6. He said (A) that he was riding his bike (B) on the way home (C) now (D).
7. The rock who (A) they found last week (8) may have landed (C) on Earth from the moon (D)

Circle the best option A, B, C or D to complete the sentences:

- 8: Nam wanted to know what time _____
A. the movie begins B. the movie began
C. did the movie begin D. does the movie begin
- 9: I am very fat. I think if I do morning exercise regularly, I _____ weight.
A. may lose B. lose C. would lose D. lost
- 10: The room is _____ decorated for Christmas.
A. beauty B. beautify C. beautiful D. beautifully
- 11: _____ night, the temperature seems to be cooler and cooler.
A. At B. On C. For D. In
- 12: I am wondering what _____ to my sister's wedding.
A. have to bring B. to bring C. bringing D. should bring
- 13: We can't go along here because the road _____.
A. is being repaired B. is repairing C. was repaired D. repaired
- 14: Many people do not like climbing _____

A. despite its danger

B. since its danger

C. although it is dangerous

D. because it is dangerous

15: The man and the dog _____ I had taken a photo of were in the park.

A. which

B. that

C. who

D. whose

16: –“Do you collect stamps or other things? –“Yes, I’m a stamp _____.”

A. collecting

B. collector

C. collect

D. collection

Mark the letter to indicate the most suitable response.

17. John: "Shall we go out to choose a birthday gift for Mary?"

Tom: " _____ "

A. Great idea

B. There's no doubt about it

C. Yes, please do

D. I don't wait

18. Harry: "What a terrific hairstyle!"

Daisy: " _____ "

A. Why don't you like it?

B. Thank you

C. My pleasure

D. Yes, it is

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word or phrase that is CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following questions.

19. Roget's Thesaurus, a collection of English words and phrases, was originally arranged by the ideas they express rather than by alphabetical order.

A. restricted

B. as well as

C. unless

D. instead of

20. This is the instance where big, obvious non-verbal signals are appropriate.

A. situation

B. attention

C. place

D. matter

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word or phrase that is OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following questions.

21. I clearly remember talking to him in a chance meeting last summer.

A. unplanned

B. deliberate

C. accidental

D. unintentional

22. The US troops are using much more sophisticated weapons in the Far East.

A. expensive

B. complicated

C. simple and easy to use D. difficult to operate

Read the following passage carefully and choose the best option to fit each space.

I come from Switzerland. I came to London six months (36)_____to learn English. I haven't met many English people yet, only my teachers. I started learning English at school in Switzerland (37) ____I was eleven, so I have learnt it for nearly ten years. At first in London, I couldn't understand anything, but now my English (38)____improved. I have just taken an exam. If I pass it, I (39)_____into the next class. I'm excited today because my parents will come tomorrow to stay with me for a few days and I (40)____ them for a long time. They have never been to England and they can't speak English.

- | | | | |
|---------------------|---------------|---------------|----------------|
| 23. A. ago | B. before | C. last | D. after |
| 24. A. because | B. that | C. so | D. when |
| 25. A. were | B. are | C. is | D. have been |
| 26. A. moved | B. will move | C. could move | D. would move |
| 27. A. haven't seen | B. didn't see | C. don't see | D. hasn't seen |

Read the text carefully, then choose the most suitable answers.

Tiger Woods started playing golf when two years old. Now he is one of the most famous professional golfers in the world. Tiger is from the United States. His father is African-American and his mother is Thai. His real name is Eldrick, but everyone knows him as Tiger, the nickname his father gave him.

He started playing golf professionally in 1996, and won all four of the World Golf Championships before he turned 25. He holds the record as the youngest player ever to win all four of these championships. Although he has played on many great golf courses, one of Tiger's favorite places to play is Pebble Beach.

Tiger became a role model at an early age. People look up to him, so he is very grateful. Because many people helped Tiger as a child, he wants to lend a hand to others now. Some people cannot play golf because of their ethnicity, while others do not have enough money. Occasionally, Tiger himself was prevented from playing golf. Because of this, he created the Tiger Woods Foundation to help make golf open to everyone. He likes to see diversity on the golf course, and he wants all children to play golf if they want to. Tiger is happy that many children now want to play golf because of him.

28: What is the main idea of this reading?

A. Tiger's golf career.

B. Tiger's best teacher

C. Tiger's foundation.

D. Tiger's experience and opinions.

29: Which is true about Tiger's parents?

A. Both of them are Asian

B. His father is famous

C. Neither of them plays golf.

D. One of them is not from America

30: What record does Tiger hold?

A. The player to finish a game of golf the fastest

B. The youngest to win four important championships.

C. The first African-American golfer.

D. The first golfer to turn professional as a teenager

31: Where does Tiger like to play golf?

A. The World Golf Championship.

B. Augusta.

C. Pebble Beach

D. The United States

32: What does the Tiger Woods Foundation do?

A. Makes golf courses

B. Helps kids to play golf.

C. Gives money to professional golfers.

D. Sells golf equipment.

II. Writing

Rewrite the following sentences beginning as shown, so that the meaning remains the same.

33. People say that they bought this shop last year.

A. . It is said that they bought this shop last year.

B. . It is say that they bought this shop last year.

C. . It is said that they buy this shop last year.

34. He had scarcely put the phone down when the doorbell rang.

A. Scarcely he had put the phone down when the doorbell rang.

B. Scarcely had he put the phone down when the doorbell rang.

C. Scarcely have he put the phone down when the doorbell rang.

35. Do you know the man who sat next to me at Nam's birthday party last night?

A. You know the man which sat next to me at Nam's birthday party last night, don't you?

B. You know the man whose sat next to me at Nam's birthday party last night,don't you?

C.You know the man who sat next to me at Nam's birthday party last night,don't you?

36. It takes Minh 4 hours to play football every day.

A. Minh spends 4 hours playing football every day.

B. Minh spends 4 hours to play football every day.

C. Minh spends 4 hours play football every day.

Complete the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first sentences including the WORD given

37. Mark is too poor to buy that villa. **(not)**

A. Mark is not rich enough to buy that villa.

B. Mark is not enough rich to buy that villa.

C. Mark is not rich enough buy that villa.

38. It's a pity . We can not enjoy the party. **(wishes)**

A. We wish we can enjoy the party.

B. We wish we could enjoy the party.

C. We wish we could enjoying the party.

39. "You shouldn't stay up too late." **(were)**

A. If I was you , I would not stay up too late.

B.If I were you , I would stay up too late.

C. If I were you , I would not stay up too late.

40. "Don't swim far off the shore." Said the lifeguard to the boy **(against)**

A. The lifeguard warned the boy against swimming far off the shore.

B. The lifeguard warned the boy against swim far off the shore.

C. The lifeguard warned the boy against to swim far off the shore.